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CITY OF ROSEBURG 
VACATION OF RIGHT-OF-WAY REVIEW 

APPROVAL CRITERIA 
 

 
 
APPLICATION FILING FEE:   $______ plus deposit for costs as determined by the City Recorder. 
 
PRE-APPLICATION CONFERENCE 
A pre-application conference is required for all requests, unless the Director indicates 
otherwise. The purpose of the conference is to provide an exchange of information regarding 
applicable Codes, programs, plans, and policies, and to provide technical assistance. 
Conceptual plans are acceptable for this process; however, the more information provided 
the more details can be determined. 
 
PROCEDURE 
Per Roseburg Municipal Code (RMC) 4.06, the Community Development Department 
circulates the application for review by other City Departments and utility providers.  After all 
interested parties have submitted written commented on the proposal, the City Recorder 
schedules a public hearing for City Council to review and take action on an Ordinance. 
 
TYPE OF REVIEW 
Ordinances require a public hearing notice to be published once and posted in at least two 
places at or near the right-of-way proposed to be vacated for two consecutive weeks, and 
mailed at least 20 days prior, to the applicant, petitioners, and property owners 400 feet 
beyond the end and 200 feet laterally from the proposed right-of-way.  Ordinances receive a 
first reading and at the next available meeting are adopted after a second reading, 
becoming effective 30 days later.    
 
APPROVAL CRITERIA 
Per RMC 4.06.040 the City Recorder is to initiate the proposed vacation proceedings 
mandated by State law by setting a public hearing before the City Council provided all 
affected City departments and public utilities support the application. City departments and 
public utilities have 2 weeks from the date of receipt to respond; a non-response is 
considered an approval. 
 
ADDITIONAL LUDO PROVISIONS 
 A licensed surveyor shall prepare and sign a legal metes and bounds description of the 

area to be vacated and have the data approved at the Douglas County Surveyor’s Office. 
 The applicant may be required to pay fair market value of the vacated public right-of-way. 

This is based on an appraisal prepared, at the applicant’s cost, by an appraiser licensed 
by the State of Oregon and qualified to appraise the type of public right-of-way to be 
vacated. If value is anticipated to be less than $5,000, the City Manager may waive the 
requirements for a professional appraisal.  

 If actual costs for processing are less than the initial deposit, the excess will be 
refunded.  Within 20 days of notification, the applicant shall pay any identified additional 
costs beyond the initial deposit.   


